SVBC Meeting Minutes July 11, 2011
At Blue Nile since Clementine basement is closed for renovation.
Membership, Annie:  342 – all time high!

Treasurer’s Report, Marcia: balance: $12,000

Income for month: $3,200


Membership ($1475)


Trail passes ($1050)

USA Cycling 2010 HooHa/YeeHa promo from 2010 $500

Expenses: $426

Weekly Rides: 
Monday Night Social Mountain Bike Ride – Narrowback, Massanutten, Hillendale, Mud Pond - this ride caters to the people who show up!! So come out no matter what… 

Tuesday Women’s Ride – tomorrow night Mud Pond, 5:30 numbers in 5- 8 range – this ride caters to the people who show up!! So come out no matter what… 

Tuesday Night Fast Ride -- 

Wednesday Night Road Ride – LEAVE at 5:15, 20 folks a week

Thursday Night Trail Work

Sunday – Casual Rides 9 am in Karl’s driveway; Bridgewater at 8 am

June/July Event Recaps:

Tour de Burg – biggest tour ever – 37 people did all six days. Raised over $1,000.  Also provided a reason to do work for this – brushed camp Todd and worked on Wolf Ridge 

Trail Work Update

Finished up a bunch of work at Massanutten over the past month
Last Thursday and next two Thursdays we’re working just below where new trail crosses the road – maintenance work, getting ready for the IMBA summit related Super D – meeting at 5 pm and working till 8.  Come out!

George Washington Natl Forest – working repairing soaked trails that were part of the last DCR grant… Rich Edwards (IMBA) said our volunteer crew worked at a professional level.  200 square feet of rock armoring in one morning.  

We’ll be back out there next Sunday.  Mr. J’s at 8:15, Wolf trailhead at 9.  Tom is going Saturday morning at 9 am to move rock!!!!  He would greatly appreciate help.
DCR Grant – we’re getting close to our second round of $100,000 funding.  If you want to get involved, talk to Kyle, Thomas, Carp

Boy Scouts -- Brian – October 14 – 16th out at Massanutten – there will be 200 kids there, we’ll put them to work.

Upcoming Events

IMBA Regional Summit – July 23, 24 – Kyle - movie Friday night Court Square theater, $10. Saturday night cookout and Super D on Massanutten.  It’ll be about $25 for dinner and Super D.  SVBC will see some of this money back.  Still looking for Sunday ride leaders.  We’re expecting 75 -100 people from out of town for this.  This is a 7 or 8 state region and they chose Harrisonburg for this, because we are bad ass.   
OCP Century, July 30 – Marshall – we have to mark the courses -- 25, 50, 100 mile courses. Contact Marshall if you want to help.  We’ve been supporting this for a number of years.
JMU Block Party – Basil - August 27th, from 6 -10 pm. We’ll have a 10 by 10 booth.  We have to figure out what’s in the booth and we have to find people to staff it.  Preferably youngsters. We need to figure out how to get students involved!

Alex: New Event: September 10th, 25 mile bike ride to benefit Valley Aids network… first annual bike ride. Starts and finishes at Cross Keys winery.  9 am Saturday, two big rest stops.  Pretty flat.  T-shirts, wine tasting.  Check out www.valleyaidsnetwork.org 

SVBC Century – September 11th,  29th annual! We need volunteers the day of the ride. We have 40 registrants already.  Planning meeting this Wednesday at Kari and Mike’s house, at 7:45.  August 28th, 9 am, meet in Bridgewater to paint arrows

DR 100 – September 17th 

Gran Fondo – September 24th – Jeremiah – trying to get 300 for first year.  The counties are excited about the event. Local church has volunteered for aid stations.  
Advocacy

Thanh – City -  new paving won’t have bike lanes out near Mosby – the lanes are two narrow.  South Ave will have bike lanes.  July 25, Monday at 6 pm is next bike-ped subcommittee meeting. 

Bike the Valley (www.bikethevalley.org) – received a grant from VA tourism agency to print up a lot of brochures to distribute on roads in other states and all the way up to Canada.  If we have any events/routes to add, contact info is on their website
Bike Rack Grant program for local businesses (granted by SVBC) ( the deadline is up! 9 applicants for 5 grant awards… winners will be chosen shortly 
Northend Greenway -  New Community Project’s project: northern end of Blackrun Greenway, 1 miles, connects EMU to downtown Harrisonburg. $1.1 million projects, want 2/3 from private sector, and then entice the city to kick in the rest… 

County  - another good meeting

Basil – Massanutten is repaving a road and not planning to install bike lanes.  Let him know if you want to help put pressure on.
Mike Carpenter and Thomas Jenkins challenge you to get involved and get someone else involved!!! We have SO MUCH going on--help with one or more of the above events. We need to expand!  Let’s activate people! YEOW.
Next Social: August 8th, not sure where (Clementine’s or Nile or?), keep checking website
Minutes by jennifer.wolfson@gmail.com All mistakes are Kyle’s.

